Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

February 13, 2013
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin





Brenda Ransom


Ray Bauer






Chris Szabo


Raymond Bell



Tammy Cook



Gerda Frimberger



William Karr



Spencer Nebel



Kathleen Twardy



Absent:
Sonja Norris and Carl Stutzner


1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

It was moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Dewey Baldwin to excuse the absence of Sonja Norris and Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.
3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  January 9, 2012 meeting.  
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by William Karr to approve the consent agenda as corrected.  The motion carried.
.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. FY 2013/14 DDA Budget – Recommendation:  Discuss draft of fiscal year 2013/14 budget as prepared by director Justin Knepper and submit to City Commission (pages 3-6) – Director Knepper went over each item (revenues and expenses) in the proposed draft of the DDA’s fiscal year 2013-2014 budget:  DDA General Fund, TIF 1 Fund, TIF 2 Fund, Surface Parking Fund and Parking Structure Fund.
· The Board discussed the proposed increases and decreases in expenses in the DDA General Fund:  
Increases:
Salaries / Wages / DDA – $1,500

Intern Fund – $1,500

Events – $5,000

Printing / Newsletters – $500

Expenses – $1,000

Decreases:
Repair / Replace / Equipment –   -$300

Electricity –   -$2,400   

Building Rental –   -$2,100

· The Board discussed the proposed increases and decreases in expenses in the TIF 1 Fund:

Increases:
Seasonal Wages – $2,120



Supplies – $4,500



Repair / Replacement – $700

Decreases:
Salaries / Wages / TIF 1 –   -$506


Contracted Services –   -$5,500

· The Board discussed the proposed increases and decreases in expenses in the TIF 2 Fund:

Increases:
Seasonal Wages / TIF 2 – $2,120



Supplies – $4,500



Repair / Replacement – $700

Decreases:
Salaries / Wages / TIF 2 –   -$506



Contracted Services –   -$5,500

· The Board discussed the proposed increases and decreases in expenses in the Surface Parking Fund:

Increases:
Part Time Wages / Parking – $14,653

Decreases:
Salaries / Wages / Parking –   -$46,957

· The Board discussed the proposed increases and decreases in expenses in the Parking Structure Fund:
Increases:
Salaries / Wages / Parking Deck – $1,396



Contracted Services – $55,000

Decreases:
N/A

Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Raymond Bell to give preliminary approval to the proposed draft of the 2013-2014 fiscal year budget, with possible changes made in the parking structure budget.  Motion carried.

B. Winter Snow Removal Contract – Recommendation:  Review alternative downtown snow clearing options for FY 2013/14 (page 7) – Director Knepper explained the 4 suggestions/alternatives to the Board for winter snow removal in the DDA District.  
· The Board discussed certain businesses downtown where sidewalk snow removal has been an issue and that those businesses should be billed for snow removal.
· Director Knepper indicated that he had contacted the DDA in Marquette and Escanaba.  Marquette DDA owns their own snow blower for sidewalk snow removal and Escanaba contracts with the City’s street department to do all downtown sidewalks (@ $8,000 annually).
· The Board suggested that the DDA contact Houghton, Gaylord and Petoskey to see how they deal with winter snow in their downtown districts.  Also that Director Knepper and Street Superintendent Bill Anderson follow-up with visits to various Northern Michigan cities to discuss downtown snow issues.

· Director Knepper indicated that he will provide a more detailed report to the Board at the next DDA meeting on winter snow removal in the DDA District.
C. Summer Pruning/Spraying Contract – Recommendation:  Review alternative downtown pruning/weed spraying options for FY 2013/14 (page 7) – After discussion the Board agreed to hire one full-time summer seasonal employee and one part-time summer seasonal employee to support Tim Hutchinson.  The Board also agreed to provide proper tools for the maintenance crew to fully maintain all aspects of downtown trees, shrubs, plants, flowers and green space.  The cost for this will be reflected in the DDA’s proposed 2013-2014 fiscal year budget.  The Board also requested that Director Knepper look into the legality and/or rules regarding the DDA weed spraying in the downtown area.
D. Blount Small Ship Adventures Trolley Rental – In the past Blount Tours has contracted with the DDA to provide free trolley rides to passengers on the cruise ship.  Blount Tours provided a packet to their passengers that included the trolley ride, a tour guide on the trolley at a cost of $150/hr. and ticket to the Valley Camp at $8.00 each.  The cost per person charged by Blount tours was approximately $35.00 for the entire packet.  As a result, very few passengers were interested in the trolley package due to the cost, which resulted in little or no ship passengers visiting downtown Sault Ste. Marie.

Moved by Gerda Frimberger, supported by Spencer Nebel that the DDA not enter into a contract with Blount Small Ship Adventures; however that the DDA provide free trolley services for passengers to visit the downtown area.  Motion carried.     
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. TIF 2 / DDA / PSD Expansion to West Portage – Director Knepper will be scheduling meetings to discuss moving forward with the West Portage Avenue expansion.
B. Downtown Income Survey Project – Dr. Richard Conboy has started the income survey to determine the eligibility of the Downtown Development Authority to apply for various State of Michigan grants.  When complete the survey results will be presented to the City Commission at an up-coming meeting. 
C. Bus Stop Relocation – Director Knepper indicated that there is no update on this item; the DDA is still looking at alternatives for the Bridge Bus stop relocating closer to West Portage Avenue businesses.  Possibilities include the corner of Maple and Ashmun Streets, Farmers’ Market area, as well as Ridge Street.  S. Nebel indicated that Ridge Street reconstruction is scheduled to take place in 2014; perhaps a bus turn-out could be constructed on Ridge Street at that time, as well.
D. Gus Macker Tournament Location – The Events Committee moved this Tournament to streets surrounding City Hall (instead of on Ashmun Street).  Events’ Committee member, Dewey Baldwin, indicated that $15,000 has been raised for this event, which is approximately 1/3rd of the project budget.
E. 10th Annual Outhouse Race – Approximately 5 teams have committed to participate in the Outhouse Race which will be held on Saturday, February 23, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. on West Portage Avenue.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  February 14, 2013.
· Parking Advisory Board recommends changing permit-only spaces along Maple to metered spaces.

B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  January 16, 2013.
· Beautification Committee recommends pruning of downtown trees, removal of dead trees, and re-stringing of lights in healthy trees along Portage and Ashmun – Director Knepper indicated that any removed dead trees will be replaced.  The Board discussed the sprayed/treated Ash trees in the downtown area, which was done in November 2012.  The Board suggested that lights in trees on West Portage Avenue be unplugged until new lights can be installed; the current lights are dim and barely visible at night.
· Beautification Commission recommends purchase of garland and bows for all light poles downtown – S. Nebel suggested that the cost for the additional garland and bows be included in the DDA budget for the up-coming 2013-2014 fiscal year.
C. Next Events Committee Meeting – March ?.
· Report:  Pub Crawl Results – This year’s Pub Crawl went well; 550 shirts were sold to participants (100 more than last year).
· Report:  I-500 Window Decoration Contest – Six businesses participated in the I-500 Window Decoration Contest.  Parker’s Ace Hardware won for the best window decoration.
D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting – Last week of February – Director Knepper is working on putting together the Business Recruitment Committee meeting for the end of February. 
7) NEW BUSINESS:
A. Façade/Rental Rehabilitation Information Session – Director Knepper has scheduled an informational session which will include State representatives on February 27, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at the Bayliss Library.  DDA Board members, as well as interested downtown property owners are urged to attend.    
B. Michigan Retail Association Group Membership – This organization will be meeting at Penny’s Kitchen within the next 1-2 weeks.  Director Knepper is recommending that the DDA not participate in the promotion of this group membership.  The Michigan Retail Association’s political affiliations may not be in the DDA’s best interest.
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Kathy Twardy to not sponsor the Michigan Retail Association’s promotion to join their organization at a group membership fee due to the Michigan Retail Association’s political affiliations.  The motion carried. 
C. Review of Business Recruitment/Market Analysis Packet – Director Knepper provided the Board with a draft of a recruitment/market analysis booklet the DDA intends to send to businesses across the State.  An updated draft will be provided to the Board in the future.
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
The Board discussed:

· The Echo Salon is moving to the old tattoo store located on Ashmun Street and will be hiring 2 additional employees.

· Vacant PNC Bank – Chippewa County Credit Union may be interested in re-locating to this building.

· Vacant Christian Freedom International Building.

· The Good Will store located at the old Haller’s Hallmark building plans on moving out of that building when the lease runs out.

· The Salvation Army may be interested in expanding, perhaps to the old Co-Op Grocery Store building.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC:
A. Details on Relay for Life Event – Brenda Ransom – Brenda Ransom, who is the Cancer Prevention Study-3 Chair, explained the up-coming survey that will utilize volunteer participants in our community.  The survey is open to anyone who has never been diagnosed with cancer between the ages of 30 and 65 years old and entails an initial written survey, some physical measurements and a small blood sample.  After this, every few years, follow-up surveys will be mailed to update information.  Participants in this study provide valuable insights into the causes of cancer and the steps people can take to prevent the disease.  The enrollment for this program will take place at the annual Relay for Life event on July 12-13, 2013. 

B. Chris Szabo was in attendance representing the Sault Chamber of Commerce.  Chris spoke to the DDA Board about James Parr, the new Executive Director of the Sault Chamber of Commerce.
10) ADJOURN:
Since there were no other issues, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:00 a.m. upon motion of Dewey Baldwin and support of Spencer Nebel.  The motion carried.








Respectfully submitted,







DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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